
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 
 
As the temperature rises and the flowers start to bloom, it is easy to forget the challenges that the first quarter of 
2021 has presented. When our children returned to school after Christmas, we probably could have predicted that 
things wouldn’t remain the same for too long. However, nothing could really have prepared us for the 24 hours’ 
notice of a second National lockdown. 
 
Once again, we were impressed with the dedication and unrelenting hard work of our entire staff team.  Within just 
a few days they produced an array of fun and structured home learning resources and a system to ensure that all of 
our children felt supported and fully able to engage with their learning. Showing resilience and adaptability, many of 
our staff had to learn new skills themselves; from using unfamiliar technology to record virtual lessons to fully 
embracing ‘live’ lessons.  For all of this we are sincerely grateful. 
 
We would also like to wholeheartedly thank all of you, our families, who rose the challenge of home schooling for 
the second time within a year.  We acknowledge that the expectations around attainment was much higher this 
time, and despite many of you having to juggle working from home with supporting your children, it is clear that you 
all did an amazing job. 
 
As always, the children seemed to take everything in their stride.  We had a remarkable level of attendance and 
engagement with home learning during the lockdown period. This meant that when the children returned to school 
in March they were ready to pick up where they left off with confidence and plenty of enthusiasm.  
 
Because of restrictions the governing board have still not been able to spend time in school during this term, as we 
would have hoped.  Nevertheless, governance continues to rigorously appraise and support the Head teachers who 
in turn create happy and secure schools for our staff and children. We are always looking for new people to join our 
Governing Board and have a particular need for anyone with interest and expertise in finance.  If you are interested 
to know more about the role, please get in touch with me or our Clerk, Natalie Stanbury. 
 
I have attached a questionnaire to ask about your experiences of the most recent home schooling.  As part of our on-
going commitment to make improvements, we really do appreciate your feedback and if you could take 5 minutes to 
share your view it would really help us. 
 
As our vaccine programme continues to roll out, and with lockdown restrictions slowly easing over the coming 
weeks, there is a lot to be grateful for and be optimistic about. We do hope that everyone is able to enjoy the Easter 
break in a way that continues to keep everyone safe. 
 
Wishing you a very Happy Easter. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Your Governing Board 

 

 


